
 
 

Park Board Meeting Minutes 

April 7, 2025 

 
The April 7, 2025, Cascade Park Board meeting was called to order by Chairman Rausch at 5:00 p.m. at the 

Cascade City Hall with Orr, Rausch and Hailey Rausch answering roll. McLees met us at the New City Park at 

5:30 p.m.. Manternach was absent. 

 

Motion Orr, second Hailey to approve the agenda – all ayes, motion carried. 

 

Motion Hailey, second Orr to approve the meeting minutes from February 17, 2025 – all ayes, motion carried. 

 

Motion Orr, second Hailey to approve the February 2025 financials – all ayes, motion carried. 

 

EMC Insurance, through their Loss Prevention department, will come to each park and inspect the playground 

equipment and look for other safety hazards. The water fountains/bottle fillers will be installed in the next 

couple of weeks. The parks will be cleaned up on Cougar Pride Day. 

 

Motion Hailey, second Orr to adjourn the meeting to go to the New City Park and Riverview Park at 5:10 p.m. – 

all ayes, motion carried. 

 

The Board walked through both the New City Park and Riverview Park and made notes about things that need 

to be done. The list includes the following at Riverview Park: more rock in landscaping, lights on the 

amphitheater need painted and the picnic table needs moved back to the concrete slab. The list at the New City 

Park includes the following: have Bill McCarthy review the trees, power wash and repaint the bathroom roof, 

have the tree near the bathrooms trimmed, have the door to the garbage can by playground fixed, the pavilion 

near the sand volleyball area needs lightbulbs and the bench inside the tennis court area needs repaired. Some 

items were discussed that can be done on Cougar Pride Day. 

 

Motion Hailey, second Orr to adjourn the Park Board meeting at 5:53 p.m. – all ayes, motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted by  

Deanna McCusker, City Administrator 


